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Your monthly buzz on Suffolk West  

June Bryant and Helen 
Lindfield cosy up to the 

Beatles 

Chairman’s Chat  This month’s chat is by 
our Vice Chairman, Margaret Brackenbury, who 
stood in for Julie Higgins as Chairman at NFWI’s 
Annual Meeting in Liverpool. Over to Margaret…  
We left Bury at 8.30am on Friday 10 June, having 
already picked up members in Sudbury, and made 
our way to the Cambridge services for a coffee 
stop (we can’t go far without a coffee stop).  Our 
journey then took us up on to the M6 where we 
made another stop for lunch, which had a lovely 
lake with wild fowl and a chance to stretch our 
legs.   We arrived in 
Liverpool at about 3pm to 
have a look round - some 
members headed for the 
Cavern, others enjoyed an 

ice cream by the docks 
and we even found the 
Beatles statues!  Back 
on the coach, we 
headed to the Premier 
Inn in Widnes. Once 
checked in, we had a 
couple of hours to relax 

          before dinner.   

Saturday, the main event, off to Liverpool. It was a 
bit blowy on the riverside but we soon found our 
seats in the M&S arena. I am not going to do a 

report on the meeting as your WI Delegate will give 
you all the details, but I must mention the main 
speaker, Sarah Clarke, currently Black Rod.  She 
has had a fascinating career in Sports 
Management, including working at the All England 
Tennis Club as the first female Championship 
Director.   A very inspirational lady!  

Following the 
meeting we returned 
to our hotel for dinner 
followed by tenpin 
bowling. Great fun 
was had by all, even 
the cheer leaders! 

Sunday we said goodbye to Widnes to start our 
journey home with a surprise stop in Coventry to 
get lunch and have a look around.  I think most of 
us headed for Coventry Cathedral, which was 
heavily bombed in 1940 and a new Cathedral built 
in 1960, very different from what I expected and I 
was very impressed by the way the old and the 
new mixed. The last leg saw us arriving in Bury 
ahead of schedule before the last drop in Sudbury. 

Finally ladies, the 2023 NFWI Annual Meeting will 
be held in Cardiff, date to be confirmed. It really 
was a great weekend full of fun, friendship and 
inspiration! 

Margaret Brackenbury, Federation Vice Chairman 
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Bowlers joined by Tim, our 
coach driver  
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Hello from the WI Office  Our feet are 
firmly back in Suffolk after a fantastic trip to 
Liverpool earlier this month. It was an absolute 
pleasure to travel with 35 of our wonderful Suffolk 
West women and we certainly squeezed plenty 
into our three day trip, as Margaret revealed in her 
Chairman’s Chat. If we’ve tickled your fancy, then 
look out for more information about our 2023 trip to 
Cardiff later on in the year! 
This month, don’t forget to snap up your tickets for 
Shakespeare in the Park to enjoy The Comedy of 
Errors under the (hopefully) blue skies of Park 
Farm, our WI HQ. It’s only a few weeks away on  
Saturday 9 July and is open to everyone of all 
ages, so book now whilst it’s fresh in your mind. 
You are welcome to bring food and drink onto the 
site, and you will need to bring your own chairs as 
seating is not provided.   
We’ve also got a day out to RHS Hyde Hall in 
September, and our Lavenham Lunch makes a 
welcome return with TV star Dr Jonathan Foyle.  
We had a small misprint last month, for those 
eager to join in with the Girls Night Out, it is 
Saturday 10 September not Friday as previously 
advertised. Find out more about all our events on 
pg.4-6. 
You might not know this, but you can get another 
dose of Federation news with our monthly feature 
in the Bury Free Press. Our column is published 
the first Friday of the month in the community 
pages. 
On that note, keep sending in your WI news to 
office.swfwi@gmail.com and don’t forget to send in 
your photos too because we love to see you in 
action! The deadline for the next issue is 
Wednesday 20 July. 

  Rachel Hows and Rachel Sparks, Office Team  
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Back in November 2021 we launched our PR 
Team. They’ve recently had the thumbs up from 
the Federation and are now the official Promotion 
and Media Team who will be raising the WI’s 
profile in the media and at public events across 
West Suffolk. The team includes: 

Helen Lindfield 
Chairman 

Maggie Glavin 

They’re already off to a flying start after attracting 
the attention of potential new members at the 
South Suffolk Show. Armed with enthusiasm and 
Maggie’s wealth of WI knowledge, the team 
suggest WIs based on the interests, location and 
needs of each woman, and once back in the office 
Rachel Hows puts them in touch with the 
suggested WIs Secretaries.  

If you’d like to get involved with our enthusiastic 
team contact Rachel via office.swfwi@gmail.com 

Anne Ling Janet Brown 

Tina Walker 

Gwen Williams 
Vice Chairman 

Rachel Hows 

Shirley Rogers Alison Shawcross 

mailto:office.swfwi@gmail.com
mailto:office.swfwi@gmail.com
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2021/22 Resolution Results 
Last weekend, at NFWI’s 
2022  Annual Meeting, 
the proposed resolution 
Women and Girls with 
ASD & ADHD - under 

identified, under-diagnosed, misdiagnosed, under
-supported was passed by 96.5% votes. 

There were 4738 votes in favour and 171 against, 
this means that we can now begin campaigning. 

Rural Women in Action 
and ACWW news 
Take a look at acww.org.uk – 
there’s a new logo, a new 
strategy and important news 

on how this organisation is planning to move 
forward over the next four years. 

The most important thing to know is that the money 
you raise for ACWW will continue to support rural 
women in these four ways: 
• Community transformation and grass roots projects 
• Sharing of knowledge and activities 
• Advocacy 
• Partnership 

You can find out more on the SWFWI website here 
and if you’d like to hear more, I can visit your WI 
and give a short talk so all your members know 
about the organisation and how we, as SWFWI 
members, support it.  

Val Simpson,  SWFWI ACWW Rep 
val.simpson_copy@outlook.com 

 

 

It is with regret that the PA 
Committee has had to cancel 

the Faith and Feminism trip.  We are very grateful 
to those members who had bought tickets and we 
are sorry to disappoint, but we have had to cancel 
as ticket sales hadn’t reached the break even 
point to cover the cost of hiring a coach and other 
expenses. We simply cannot run the trip at a loss. 
We hope members will continue to support our 
future Federation events.  

Watch this space! 
Gwen Williams, PA Chairman 

Faith & Feminism 
Monday 11th  July 

A number of WIs have 
been supporting My Wish 
Charity over the last 
couple of years by 

answering their calls for items to help patients in 
various wards. The Federation have already sent 
syringe driver bags, knitted hearts, twiddle muffs, 
wheat bags, lap blankets to name a few.  Our most 
recent project has 
been draw string 
bags for the 
belongings of 
deceased patients to 
be returned to their 
relatives. 

If you’d like to get involved then the drawstring 
bags measure 30cm x 20cm and should be made 
in a firm fabric.  

To arrange dropping off your donations please 
contact Sally via Sally.Daniels@wsh.nhs.uk 

Drawstring Bags 

acww.org.uk
https://suffolk-west.thewi.org.uk/committees/acww
mailto:val.simpson_copy@outlook.com
mailto:sally.daniels@wsh.nhs.uk


A ladies only lunch for homemade soups, a 
selection of breads, pates, cheese, fresh fruit and 
a natter over a cup of tea or coffee. 
Friday 8 July | 12.30-2PM 
Chicken or Mushroom 

Friday 5 August | 12.30-2PM 
Tomato & Red Pepper or Celery & Stilton. 

Look out for more dates and soups next issue. 
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£7 per WI Member | £7.50 non member 

Book via Eventbrite, your WI Secretary or the WI Office by phone, email or our booking form. 

Needle Felt Workshop 
Monday 27 June | Sturmer VH 
Friday 1 July | Park Farm 
10.30AM - 1.30PM | Members £15 

Join our expert tutor, Liz Leeds, for a relaxing 
morning learning to needle felt.  You will have the 
chance to make a small item in a tea cup or a 
sweet little bunny.   

You will need to bring: a tea cup and lunch. All 
other materials are provided.  

To book via  for 27 June at Sturmer 
Village Hall click here 

We have just ONE ticket left for the Park 
Farm session on 1 July. Book today! 

Shakespeare in the Park:  
The Comedy of Errors 
Saturday 9 July | Park Farm  
Gates 5.30PM | Performance 7PM 
Adults £12 | Under 16s £6 

For over three decades, Castle Theatre Company 
has taken its annual summer Shakespeare tour 
around the south of England & US, performing on 
the lawns of stately homes, gardens and abbeys. 
This year they bring one of Shakespeare’s most 
riotous comedies to West Suffolk! 

The Comedy of Errors 
combines the farcical 
dilemmas of mistaken identity 
with the desperate search for 
love, and explores the 
blissful, chaotic and 
hysterical reunion of a long-
lost family. 
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You can now find all of our events on  

here 

Please note booking fees apply.  

Eventbrite is an online ticketing website, but 
you can still book tickets (without additional 

booking fees) for any of our events with your WI 
Secretary, the WI Office or using the booking 

form on the back of The Hive. You can also find 
a digital copy on our SWFWI website  

(under Events). 
User guide 

For member only events use the Eventbrite link 
listed with the event.  

For events open to everyone you can book via           

Bring a chair and a picnic and enjoy an evening 
of Shakespearean fun! 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION: Seating is not 
provided. This outdoor event and will go ahead whatever 
the weather.  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/swfwi-31345695607
mailto:office.swfwi@gmail.com
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/needle-felt-workshop-sturmer-village-hall-tickets-367460944577
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/swfwi-31345695607
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/swfwi-31345695607
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/swfwi-31345695607
https://suffolk-west.thewi.org.uk/upcoming-federation-events
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RHS Hyde Hall  
Monday 5 September  
WI Members £35 | Non Member £38 
RHS Members +1 guest £25 each 

RHS Hyde Hall is in the heart of the 
Essex countryside. Its attractions include a 
visitors centre and shop, restaurants and of 
course the beautiful gardens.  
Coach pick up points include:  
Bury St Edmunds 8.30am  
Sudbury 9AM 
Approx. arrival at Hyde Hall 11am. 
Enjoy a day out exploring its iconic dry garden, as 
well as herbaceous borders and rose gardens.  
Depart for Suffolk approx. 4.30PM. 
RHS Members receive a discounted ticket price 
and are entitled to bring along one guest also at 
the discounted price. Remember to tell us if you 
are a RHS member! 
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Saturday 10 September 
Angel Hill | BSE | 6.30PM 
£20 | Register here 
Pop on your PJs and bun-
ny ears to support St Nich-
olas Hospice.  

The Sports Committee are taking part in this years’ 
Girls Night Out in aid of St Nicholas Hospice. If 
you’d like to walk the six mile route with them then 
register via the official website here and then 
contact Sue Archer wongy21plus@hotmail.com or 
07876 827905 to let her know you’ll be joining 
them.  
You don’t have to wear pyjamas, just comfy 
clothing. Bunny ears are provided.  
Meet on the Angel Hill from 6.30PM for fun warm 
ups. Walk starts 8PM. 

Lavenham Lunch  
with Dr Jonathan Foyle 

Monday 19 September | Doors 10.30AM  
Lavenham Village Hall | Members £25 

Dr Jonathan Foyle is a 
former Curator at Hampton 
Court and is currently a 
broadcaster (Channel 5's 
Secrets of the Royal 
Palaces), and researcher, 
lecturer and writer.  

He is author of seven books on cathedrals, great 
churches and castles, and has spent a decade 
researching medieval furniture, a journey of 
discovery sparked by the subject of today's talk. 

In 2010 an antique bed appeared on an auction 
listing. Its ancient timber and arcane language led 
to a decade of research to uncover its identity. 
Those trials, tribulations and triumphs led their 
way to a Queen called Elizabeth. The bed, rich in 
medieval royal imagery, was made for Elizabeth of 
York and Henry VII in time for their marriage in 
January 1486. But what was uncovered to make 
the case? 

Soak up his wisdom as he teaches us about 
Elizabeth, Queen of England: the Marriage Bed of 
Henry VII and Elizabeth of York.  

Doors open at 10.30am for tea and coffee, 
followed by Dr Foyle’s talk at 11.30am and book 
signing. Lunch (approx. 1pm) includes a glass of 
wine and two courses (either Chicken Chasseur 
and seasonal vegetables OR vegetarian option, 
and sticky toffee pudding OR individual pavlova) 
followed by tea/coffee.  

Book via                       here 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/swfwi-31345695607
mailto:office.swfwi@gmail.com
https://www.girlsnightoutwalk.co.uk/
https://www.girlsnightoutwalk.co.uk/
mailto:wongy21plus@hotmail.com
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/swfwi-31345695607
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/lavenham-lunch-with-dr-jonathan-foyle-tickets-372069528977
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2023 WI Diaries 

With life getting back to 
normal you might need a 
hand getting organised, so 
why not order your 2023 
diary? 
WI diaries are £7.50 each 
(+£1.25 postage). Collection 
from the WI Office also 
available. 

Order via the WI Office or your WI Secretary by 
31 August. Delivery will be by the end of October. 

Thursford Christmas Spectacular is the biggest 
Christmas show in Europe with its extravaganza 
of singing, dancing, music, humour and variety.  
Coach pick up points include: 
Sudbury 10am  
Bury 10.30am 
Our tickets are for the 2PM performance. You will 
arrive within plenty of time for you to enjoy lunch 
and to browse the on-site shops. The show lasts 
approx. 3 hours.  
This year you can pay in full when booking or you 
can take advantage of our payment plan and pay 
a £40 deposit when booking and the balance by 8 
September. Deposits are non refundable.  

Thursford 
Christmas Spectacular 
Friday 2 December | Show 2PM  
Members £65 | Non Members £67 

The Platinum Jubilee celebrations continue with 
Suffolk West WIs paying their own tributes to 

Queen Elizabeth II and her 70 year reign.  
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Great Barton WI As part of the Great Barton four 
day Jubilee Celebrations our WI volunteered to 
host the Coffee Morning whilst the Trooping of the 
Colour pageant was screened for all to watch in 
the Village Hall. 

WI Members provided the floral decorations along 
with a wonderful display of cakes.  The 
centrepiece Jubilee Cake was baked by WI 
Member Jenny Stone.  The event was a huge 
success with around 150 people attending. 

As with all WI events an army of supporters behind 
the scenes made it possible with baking, washing 
up, clearing away and serving. A real team effort! 

Elaine Read, WI Member 

WI Stars: Penny Mecham, Janet Wakerley, 
Jenny Stone, Chris Green, Carole Moore, 

Elaine Read, & Jan Butler  

Obituary: Ruth Crabtree It is with great sadness 
we must announce the death of Mrs Ruth 
Crabtree. Ruth was Federation Treasurer from 
1980-83 and a member of Polstead WI. Our 
thoughts are with her friends and family.  

JARS WANTED 

Approximately the size that once 
contained coffee/jam/nuts. No less 
than 6” tall please. 
Drop off your donations at the WI 
Office by 1 September. Thank you! 

mailto:office.swfwi@gmail.com
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Sudbury QH WI  Members brought the buzz of 
the Platinum Jubilee weekend to the Hillside Care 
Home in Great Cornard when they delivered over 
25 handmade blankets in red, white and blue!   

Back in February we contacted Hannah Davies at 
the Hillside Care Home asking if our WI could help 
in any way.  Hannah mentioned the need for 
blankets.  Sudbury QH WI members whizzed into 
action and decided with the Jubilee celebrations 
imminent we could knit the blankets in red, white 
and blue. Hannah thought this was a brilliant idea, 
as did the residents, and the knitting began.   

When we went to deliver the blankets the care 
home was decorated in red, white and blue which 
added to the theme of the brilliant handover 

afternoon attended by our President, Jean 
Peacock, and some of the members.  

Hundon WI  The day dawned sunny, not a cloud 
in the sky. We were ready for the day ahead. So 
many cakes, biscuits, sausage rolls, quiches, 
gateaux, were there too many? Oh no, we had to 
eat our words! The generosity of all the people who 
baked goods for the café was amazing, thank you 
everyone. The queue was never ending, the tea 
and coffee flowed, Tricia and Sally were cutting up 
a storm, oh my gosh the chocolate sponge was 
tempting! Ailsa was in charge of all the savouries 
which were so good.  We finished our shift and the 
queue was still to the door, the cavalry arrived as 
more people were needed to serve the never 

ending cake 
lovers, and to 
continually wash 
and dry. (Such a 
relief) It was a 
wonderful day, 

such a great atmosphere and an honour to 
celebrate the Queen’s 70th Jubilee.  

Everyone enjoys an outing and our trip to 
Lavenham in June was no exception. We visited 
Little Hall, one of the oldest buildings in the best 
preserved of the Suffolk wool towns; a 14th Century 
house built for the Causton family of clothiers and 
restored by the Gayer-Anderson brothers who 
filled the house with delightfully chosen art and 
artefacts collected during their extensive travels. 
We were impressed by the medieval crown-post 
roof and the Persian bridal box pictures and 
relaxed in the tranquil walled garden. There was 
time to explore the creative independent retailers 
of Lavenham before our cream teas at Tatums Tea 
Rooms. 

Our next meeting will be a related presentation 
Tudor Fashion by Jacqueline Norman, (could she 
be Hundon’s answer to BBC’s Lucy Worsley) 
on Thursday 14 July 7.30pm at Hundon Village 
Hall. If this interests YOU, please call Jan McLardy 
01440 786369. 

Carol Massey, WI Member 
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Sudbury QH with the Hillside residents 
Some of the residents belong to a knitting group 
and we spent time sharing tips.  It was a very 
special experience.  

Pauline Hatch, WI Secretary  

WI lino printing 

Hunodon Helpers 
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Boxford WI The ladies at Boxford WI all enjoyed a 
thoroughly entertaining and informative talk and 
recital by Hattie Bennett about life with her cello. 
From her first steps into the world of music in 
Manchester to her formation of Music in 
Felixstowe. The music and anecdotes of her life 
were most enjoyable. 

Leavenheath WI held a Cake Stall at Leavenheath 
Village Platinum Celebrations on their Village 
Green. We were very pleased to sell out, making 

almost £150 for the 
new playground 
fund. It was a very 
pleasant and fun 
day which helped 
raise the profile of 
the WI. 
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Mary King, Cecilia Hine and 
Anne Boyd (wo)man the stall  

Moreton Hall WI  Members were invited to wear 
red, white and blue to our June meeting in 
recognition of the Platinum Jubilee and we started 

our meeting with a glass 
of ‘bubbles’ to toast HM 
The Queen and her 
remarkable life of service.  
The hall was decorated 
with union flags and 
bunting, and the festive 
theme was evident 
throughout the evening.    

Our speaker was Helen 
Maxfield who is a Suffolk 

based print artist working primarily with lino cuts.  
Helen showed us how she creates limited edition 
prints taking her inspiration from the East Anglian 

countryside before we went 
on to ‘have a go’ ourselves.  
Some members designed 
their lino cuts whilst others 
used Helen’s designs and 
by the end of the evening, 
we had created a variety of 
cards and bookmarks to 
take home.   

 

Secretary Annette and 
a special guest  

Members design their 
own lino cuts It was a fabulous evening 

and a fitting start to the 
Jubilee bank holiday.   

Alison Shawcross,  
WI President 

Hattie performing for Boxford  

I then had the privilege of seeing Hattie perform on 
stage with Christina Johnstone at the Jubilee 
Proms in the Park.   

Sue Moore, WI Member 

Then it was on to our outing. It was a glorious day 
to travel through the beautiful Suffolk countryside 
to Bressingham steam museum and gardens. We 
rode the trains, marvelled at the old steam 
machines, were spun round on the carousel, 
wandered through the gardens, took time out to 
eat and, of course, shop. All in all a very enjoyable 
day made special as it was our first outing since 
Covid.   

Anne Boyd & Jill Dunkley, WI Members 



Bury WI At our June meeting we enjoyed a 
traditional afternoon tea at an indoor street party 
to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 

Isabel Glasscock, WI Member 
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Pakenham WI  Last month’s lunch was held at 
Casa the Bury based Mediterranean restaurant. It 
was an excellent taste of the Mediterranean with 
lots of tempting courses. The most wonderful food, 
fabulous ambience and the very best of company 

At the beginning of June we held a Platinum 
Jubilee Tea. It was an absolutely amazing 
afternoon, a huge thank you to the fabulous cooks, 
sandwich makers, waitresses and bottle washers. 
Literally 
hundreds of 
wonderful 
people spent 
an enjoyable 
afternoon in the 
village hall 
celebrating the 
Queen’s 
Jubilee enjoying the very best of Pakenham WI 
hospitality. Huge congratulations to our members, 

great job! 

For our June meeting 
Norma Howell was our 
guest speaker for the 
evening, on behalf of 
Medical Detection Dogs. 
We heard of all the work 
and history of these clever 
canines not only detecting 
disease but assisting and 
supporting individuals with serious ailments.  

We are taking a well-earned break from cooking in 
July and looking forward to our annual outdoor 
meeting in The Pakenham Fox garden where Ross 
and the team are our hosts for a barbeque. 

Finally, we are delighted to be supporting the 
village Flower and Produce Show at the end of July 
with our internationally famous cream teas. 

Mary Kirby, WI President 

Pakenham WI Waitresses 

Our golden ticket winner for June is 
Brenda Dyer (Cockfield WI) 
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Norma Howell  

Haverhill Owls WI After all the business and Annual 
Meeting was completed, members settled down to 
make a floral table decoration in a tea cup. Under 
the guidance of members Pat and Sue, we chose 
our flowers and foliage and set to work.  After a few 
false starts, some laughter and groaning, and the 

odd cry of “I might need to 
start again”, we managed 
to produce an array of 
decorations that we took 
home as a reminder of a 
lovely evening.  

Val Simpson, WI Secretary 
Beautiful floral creations  

Horringer Court WI  In June we welcomed 
Derek Wilding from Suffolk Accident Rescue 
Services (SARS) and he explained that all the 
volunteers offer a complementary service to the 
Ambulance service.  It was founded 50 years 
ago and provides treatment for patients at pre-

hospital emergencies. 
We finished our 
evening with a jubilee 
celebration of tea and 
cakes. 

Lucy Fromings, WI President 
A spread fit for a Queen 
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Hartest WI  Having lost our only expert flower 
arranger some years ago, regrettably all our 
current members are of the “stick them in a vase 
and hope for the best” school of flower arranging. 
So it was with some trepidation that we acceded to 
a request to provide a submission for a Flower 
Festival to be held in All Saints Church in Hartest 
over the Platinum Jubilee weekend. The brief was 
wide; entries could be as beautiful, creative, quirky 
or outrageous as entrants wished and there were 
group, individual and children’s categories. 
However, even the appeal of prizes to be won did 
not serve to alleviate our misgivings. What on earth 
were we to do if we were to avoid public 
humiliation, not to mention letting down the many 
WI members, county and nationwide, for whom 
flower arranging is a natural or acquired skill? 

Plumping for a display rather than an 
‘arrangement’ and using a number of small 
containers, rather than a single larger one seemed 
to be the answer. A flurry of activity produced 
cylinders of oasis and nine mugs from the silver 
jubilee and coronation featuring the Queen. With 
the aid of microwave trivets, a cupboard organiser 
(one with 3 ‘steps from the £1 shop), a large Union 
flag and red, white and blue flowers from our 
President’s garden, we set about our task. The 
‘site’ was a high window ledge above the church 
piano; a lovely mullioned window backdrop, but 
accessible only by standing on a stool and leaning 
across the width of the piano. 

The flowers in their mugs were supplemented with 
Union Jack sandwich flags amongst the blooms, 
framed portraits and collages featuring the Queen, 
plus, on the piano, a Union Jack hat, Silver Jubilee 
biscuit tin and our President’s invitation to the 
Garden Party at Buckingham Palace in 2015.  

It took four of us (Liz Depper, Secretary, Yvonne 
Hebditch and Val Seal, members and Lynne 
Webb, President) all morning to complete but we 
stood back experiencing not only relief, but also 
some pride in having produced a display that we 
felt was both colourful and in the Jubilee spirit. 
Each entry had to have a card saying whose work 
it was, which class it was entered for and give a 
name for the arrangement. Ours, naturally enough, 
reflected the Queen’s commitment to the WI, 
“Congratulations to Her Majesty, a WI member 
since 1943.” 

Walking home across the village green afterwards, 
Liz and Yvonne spotted something unusual in the 
distance on top of 
the post box – it had 
been Jubilee yarn – 
bombed by a very 
clever craftsperson. 
We have been 
unable to discover 
who this talented 
person is, but many 
thanks to them 
nevertheless.  Oh… and by the way, we won a 
prize for our ‘arrangement’. 

Liz Depper, WI Secretary 
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Hartest’s masterpiece 

A very royal post box  



Rickinghall WI were busy over the Jubilee 
weekend, starting with several members helping 
with floral displays in St Mary’s Church in 
Redgrave. We also took part in a Community 
Exhibition with a WI display prepared by two of our 
committee members, Lesley Farrer and Sara 
Schofield, which attracted a lot of interest. Several 

of us attended the 
Church Community 
Celebration Service 
where Jerusalem was 
one of the hymns and 
I gave a brief 
explanation as to why 
it is the WI anthem.  
Meanwhile other 
members were at 

Rickinghall playing field setting up our tombola stall 
as part of the village fete. All the bottles had been 
donated by members and the stall raised £400 for 
charity. 

At out our June meeting we were pleased to 
welcome six new ladies for the evening.  We were 
also pleased to have Mandy Wild from New Image 
4U, who showed us how to look good in a bin bag!  
She used bin bags to demonstrate what shape we 
were and explained that dressing for your body 
shape, be it inverted triangle, triangle, round, lean 
column, rectangle, neat hourglass or full hourglass 
determined which style of clothes looked better on 
you.  There was great interest and hilarity when 
seven ladies volunteered, and Mandy, by putting a 
bin bag on them with accessories such as scarves 
or a belt, could make them look quite different. All 
being a different body shape to what we thought, 
we went away with advice on what clothes we 
should wear.  

Rosemary Setterfield, WI President 
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Rickinghall’s WI display 

Barton Mills WI  At our meeting we celebrated 
the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  We made an early 
start and decorated the hall with bunting and 
flags. We made a floral arrangement in red, white 
and blue flowers in a basket.  Blue flowers were 
the most difficult to find but we all managed.  To 
guide us  we invited Linda and Diane former 
members and avid 
floral arrangers 
themselves.  The hall 
was very quiet while 
we concentrated 
very hard to get our 
baskets to our liking. 

To make more of the evening we all wore red, 
white and blue, brought a selection of Royal 
memorabilia and ended our evening with a Royal 
spread  - filo pastry cups filled with Coronation 
chicken, Queen Mary’s cheese biscuits 
sandwiched together with smoked salmon and 
anchovies, a chocolate cream filled Victoria 
sponge and a cake decorated with a Union Flag 
in raspberries and blueberries. We ended with a 
raffle of everything red, white and blue, of course! 

Marilyn Badger, WI Secretary 

Jubilee floral tributes 

Risby WI joined in the village Platinum Jubilee 
festivities with a 
stall at Risby Fete 
selling plants, 
delicious cakes 
and savoury treats 
made by our 
members. The stall  Super sellers Sylvia, Penny 

and Gill 
was a huge success and our stallholders were 
rushed off their feet, raising over £300 for our WI.  

 Rachel Hows, WI Member 
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Name: WI:  Email:  

Tel:   Address: Tickets are emailed. Include an address if you would like them posted. 

ORDER FORM 

PAYMENT: Please include a reference (i.e. name of event/item) with payment 

Total: £ By: 

EVENT/ITEM PRICE NO.  NAME/EMAIL/MOBILE REQ. INFORMATION 
Needle Felting 
Monday 27 June | Sturmer VH 
Friday 1 July | Park Farm 
10.30AM-1.30PM 

Members £15   Please tick session: 
 Sturmer Village Hall 
 Park Farm  

Soup & Natter  
Friday 8 July 
12.30-2PM | Park Farm 

Members £7 
Non Member 

£7.50 

  Dietary requirements: 

Shakespeare in the Park 2022 
Saturday 9 July | Park Farm 
Gates 5.30PM | Show 7PM 

Adults £12 
Under 16s £6 

   

Soup & Natter 
Friday 5 August 
12.30-2PM | Park Farm 

Members £7 
Non Member 

£7.50 

  Dietary requirements: 

RHS Hyde Hall  
Monday 5 September 
Essex 

WI Members £35 
Non Member £38 

RHS Members £25 

  Coach pick up point:  
 Bury   
 Sudbury 

Lavenham Lunch 
Monday 19 September 
Lavenham Village Hall  
Doors 10.30AM  
DR Jonathan Foyle 11.30AM 

Members £25   Menu choice: 
 Chicken Chasseur 
 Vegetarian Option 
 Sticky Toffee 
 Pavlova 
Dietary Requirements: 
 

Thursford Christmas 
Friday 2 December | Norfolk 

Members £65  
Non Member £67  

  Coach pick up point: 
 Sudbury        

2023 WI Diary £7.50 + £1.25 P&P    Post       

SWFWI Mug £7 + £3.20 P&P    Post       

Refunds (-£2 admin fee) are only issued if your ticket can be resold. Please contact the WI Office 

 BACS (See front of Hive for bank details)  Cheque (SWFWI) 

 Secure online payment link (contact the WI Office )  
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